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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time:  November 04, 2016 10-12Noon
Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants: Chandrika Brown, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Frederick Douglas, Terri Grant, Jadda Jefferies, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Seth Maid, Dawn Manus, Susan Robinson, Garron Rogers, Joanne Scaturro, Cathy Stephenson, Daniel Smith

Adobe: 
Phone: Brandon Alexander, Sonja Frison, Portea Maynor,
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome/Intro.
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions completed

	Approval of Minutes
	October 28, 2016, minutes distributed by email prior to the meeting. Motion to approve minutes for posting on the website. Motion second.  Minutes approved

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda Items:

Meeting Location:

Website:
	Topic:  Strategic Plan Dec 8 & 9, 2016... Place on your calendar. Please be sure to register if you will be attending.  Renee sent an email requesting additional information that will need to be captured during registration. If you have not registered, please send an email to Renee [CorderoRH@gmail.com]. If you are interested in volunteering at one of the SOC Learning Institutes, please see the task assigned during the strategic planning days. We encourage you to attend both days. However, if your schedule does not permit that to happen, please be specific on which day you will be attending when you register. We are excited to report some of our state leaders are registered to attend.  


Topic: New Business: Letters for youth participation at the Strategic Planning meeting have been created and are ready to use if anyone needs a copy for the participation of youth. Available upon request. Please email Renee Cordero CorderoRH@gmail.com The letters are designed to be given to employer(s) and school(s) to safeguard any potential harm to youth(s) academic standings or employment status. 

      
Topic: SOC Learning Institutes: Review of the purpose and current development of the SOC Institutes. We are currently seeking locations that would be free of charge to host/hold the regional institutes. A survey will be developed allowing each region to give feedback on how the institute will “look” in the individual regions.   On the agenda for the strategic planning meeting, we will be fleshing out our plans for the institutes and develop a stable structure for each institute. It will be vital to have each key community partners at the strategic planning to share their thought/vision on this process. 

Topic: By-laws:
Joanne reviewed why these changes need to be made. The executive committee had not met prior to this past year although we have stated in our bylaws this committee will meet "as needed."  The executive committee became active at the start of the collaborative work for the SOC Conference held in May 2016. The executive committee has continued to meet once a month with great success.  The executive committee members feel consistent communication is a key component and inviting other co-chairs to attend these meetings as needed, helps to streamline our leaderships as well as strengthening the collaborative as a group. 
Parliamentarian Susan Robinson reported out regarding the changes indicated in a previous email from the executive meeting. One attending member will provide a written change regarding the language of section 2.5 and section 3.1 and will send via email to the parliamentarian for consideration to the By-laws. 

Suggestion: Be sure to bring decisions back to the collaborative group so no one is making executive decisions without the prior knowledge of the collaborative, as a whole. On the collaborative meeting agenda, place "update from the executive committee" when it is appropriated.  As for all amendments to the bylaws, we need to be sure we are exercising collaboration within the group. If decisions are made, there should be a time frame given for feedback from members perhaps spanning a 72-hour time span. Changes will be written/typed by the Parliamentarian, Susan Robinson, and any additional considerations for changes can be submitted to Susan prior to the strategic planning meeting. Voting on changes will occur during the strategic planning meeting and the voting tally sheet will be referenced. To be able to vote at the strategic planning meeting you need to have attended 4 of the last 6 State Collaborative meetings.
Topic: Finance Advisory (Committee): Report out by Co-Chair Gail Cormier:
Budget for 2015-2016 was presented and reviewed.  Income from training modules averages was below the projected figures.  2016-2017 Budget was presented.  


Closing suggestion/comments: Each committee co-chairs will fill out a word document that is pre-formatted to meet the needs of the collaborative co-chairs. The documents will be shared with the collaborative group members. This will continue to occur at least four times a year to stay connected within each group. 

The max capacity for the Strategic Planning is 120 people and we are currently at 53. Please be sure you are sharing the information with cross system listserv so those who can attend will have the opportunity to be a part of the planning as we move forward in the upcoming year. 

Dec 15, 2016, at 10-3:30pm in Raleigh Raise the Age Initiative continues to gain momentum. Location for the upcoming event to be determined. We will share information as it is released to us. 


 A motion was made and second to adjourn the meeting at 12 noon.
Reminders: All future meetings will be held from 10 am to 12 pm time unless otherwise noted.  Upcoming meeting dates are: 
December 8 & 9 Strategic Planning
January 13, 2017

TBA
Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560

**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests  to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box.  
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